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MAY 27, 2025 

Subject: Notice of Upcoming Road Construction Project – Kennedy Ave 

Dear Property Owner, 

We are writing to inform you of an upcoming road construction project that will affect the area near 
your property. Vinton Construction will be completing concrete panel replacement and diamond 
grinding on Kennedy Avenue beginning on June 9, 2025, and is expected to be completed by August 22, 
2025. The work is weather-dependent, and the schedule may be subject to change due to unforeseen 
conditions. 

During this period, please be advised of the following: 

• Lane deviations will be in effect throughout the duration of the project to accommodate 
construction activity. 

• Intermittent intersection closures may occur and will be clearly marked with appropriate 
signage. 

• No parking will be allowed on Kennedy Ave from Railroad Street to Schelfhout Lane for the 
duration of the project to ensure safety and maintain traffic flow. 

• Access to the YMCA will be maintained at all times. 
• Project Details and Schedule can be found on our website at: 

www.vokimberlywi.gov/departments/public-works/construction-projects/ 

We understand that construction activities can be disruptive, and we appreciate your patience and 
cooperation as we work to improve this roadway in your area. Every effort will be made to minimize 
inconvenience and complete the project as efficiently as possible. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Village of Kimberly Public Works Department 
at 920-788-7507. 

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Anna Huber 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS 

 

https://www.vokimberlywi.gov/departments/public-works/construction-projects/

